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“Badgerland f-100’s Truck club” 
Honoring Trucks From 1948-1972 

 

 
 
 
 

  
 
 

    
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

This years Trophy winners are: 
 

Stock Truck of the year  Deanna Malin 
Custom Truck Of the Year Ruthanne Koeshall 

Most Improved Truck  Rich Linskens 
Truck of the Year   Greg Schneider 

Member of the Year  Dave Farmer 
Family Award   The Malins 
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held on Sunday, April 23rd at the home of Ruthanne Koeshall.  Ruthanne’s home is 
located at:   2604 So. Paddock Rd.  Beloit, 53511  
 
Here is an excerpt from the email Dean sent me: 
 
Hi Dean, Here is a map to my place. You can make it 12:00 Noon   Best to ask for 
chairs I have some but not many. I will have barbecue, hot dogs, buns, chips, 
condiments, pop. Dishes welcome also any other drinks wanted, like beer if they want to 
bring. My cell is 608-921-1838.  Directions from North 213 out of Evansville turn right 
on Paddock Rd and about 1 mile south. From Beloit turn onto Beloit Newark Rd about 1 
mile is Paddock Rd. turn right or North, go 1/4 mile beige house on left side of road.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
The Winter Banquet meeting was held at the Spinnakers/American Legion hall in 
Oconomowoc, WI. There was a great turn out with 30 Adults, 7 Children and 1 truck 
present. Thanks to Dave and Julie Farmer for supplying the meal and to the members for 
bringing a dish to pass. 
 
Meeting Called to order at 2:14 p.m. 
 
Reports from our Officers: 
 
Treasurer: 
The Treasurer’s report was given and the bills were paid from last months Christmas party. A 
financial report for each month in the last year was circulated at the meeting.  
 
Newsletter Editor: 
The newsletter cost for February was $71.04 
 
Membership: 
No new members this month: Although Mark Pofahl is now a paid lifetime member.  
Chris also sent the roster around for every one in attendance. This way she could update any 
new information needed. If you have any information that has changed please contact Chris. 
 
Old Business: 
 
Web Page:  
Sean Connor gave his report on a web server that he has found. They require a 2 year contract 
and a monthly fee of $6.50. He said that they guarantee that the server would not crash. There 
was a lot of discussion about the server and the web page. Sean Connor said that he would 
volunteer to get it up and running. There was a motion made by Trevor Rush 2nd by Julie Zeien 
that we go with this server, the 2 year contract that would cost us $6.50 a month. All in favor, 
passed. Expect to see the web page back up soon. (www.badgerlandf100s.com) 
 
The Club trailer:  
The trailer tire covers have been donated by Scott & Nola Jackson. Mark Favor will purchase 
the spare tire and mount. Bob Roberts has thrown in a steel face cover and stainless steel trim 
ring for the spare tire. Floyd Johnson purchased the club logo decals for 3 sides of the trailer 
and donated part of the cost. Next time you see these folks give them a big thanks for their 
donations. 
 
Dash 16: 
Last call, If you have not received your thank you plaques for the door prizes that you collected 
for the show, please contact Mike Connor and he will get them to you. Editors Note:  Ruthanne 
donated at $25 Gift Certificate from her store Racing Collectables and has informed me that it 
still has not been used.   She does do mail order, so if you do not live in or near Beloit you can 
still redeem your certificate that way.  Her store hours are Mon.-Fri. 1-6; Sat. 12-5 and the 
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telephone number of the store is (608) 754-1550.  So, if you know who won the $25 gift 
certificate from Racing Collectables please give this info to him or her before it is no good. 
 
Dash 17: 
Bruce Horkey will be our sponsor again this year, Thank you for your support Bruce. 
 
Does any one know the whereabouts of the Registration sign that we used at the registration 
room? It is about 18” X 30” Mike said that it has a white background and has the club logo on it 
along with Registration written on it. PLEASE let Mike know were it is. 
 
 
Chair positions. Some chair positions were filled at this meeting. We need more volunteers so 
please see Mike Connor the Show Chair 
Show Chair, T-Shirts, Porta potty and cruise chair.-Mike Connor- Co pilot Chris Connor 
Registration Chair-Dave & Julie Farmer 
Door Prize Chair-Jeff & Lori Burnett 
Advertisement Chair: Trevor Rush & Dean Malin 
Trophy Chair: Dean Malin 
Kids Games: Megan Connor.  Megan is looking for some suggestions for the kids games. Any 
ideas give her a call. 
Adult Games: Chair???    
Valve cover racing:  Wally Zeien  Set up Chair??? 
Food Chair???? 
Show Parking Chair:???? 
Security: Dennis Williams 
 
Registration Cost: 
This was a hot topic at the meeting. Mike Connor talked about how profitable or not the Dash 
can be. On an average some years it will make about $200 and others it will lose about the 
same. We talked about a cost break for members and possibly raising the fee for non-members. 
The discussion was that we should raise the non-members $5 more. Others brought up possibly 
keeping the fee the same but making the pre registration cutoff date earlier. We discussed 
lowering the fee to the members that volunteer to help also. Some others thought just leave it 
the way it is. Trevor Rush brought up that we should send out survey cards to the entire 
membership to see what the majority thought about this subject. Chris Connor made the motion 
that we send out a survey with the new membership cards, 2nd by Dean Malin. All approved. 
Mark Favor made a motion that until the survey is back, the registration fee discussion be 
tabled. 2nd by Scott Jackson. All approved. 
 
Door Prize Beg Letters are now available Contact Mike Connor or Dean Malin 
 
 
Registration Forms: 
To keep the mailing cost down we are not sending Dash Registration Forms to members. You 
can pick one up at a meeting or we will include one with the newsletter.  If you need some extra 
forms for shows or whatever contact Mike Connor  
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New Business: 
Twin City F100 truck club has invited us for there Spring Cruise and picnic on May 13 2006. 
Time: 9am. Place: Pont Douglas Park, on Us Hwy 10 west of Prescott. See their flyer elsewhere 
in the newsletter. 
 
Super Cruise 
 
Here is the email we received: 
If you are interested in the SuperCruise to Tenn. our plan is to leave Flint, Michigan on Wed. 
May 17th at approx 8:30 am traveling south along I-75.  We hope to rendezvous finally at dinner 
time with Tri State guys at bottom of Ohio.  Also hoping Badgers will be there, maybe some 
Klassic Haulers from Michigan, and possibly Minny gang.  We will have a lunch stop, and gas 
every 2 hours, and a shop tour on the way. 
Thursday would be a slow trip the rest of the way hopefully an early afternoon stop at Alloways 
Hot Rods in Knoxville then over to the SuperNats 
Tour is $25 for SOCP club members and $50 for non members.  High quality limited edition shirt 
with cruise logo is included, as well as dash plaque, access to all stops and possible BBQs, and 
a very good chance to win the grand prize, gift certificates from Pros Pick worth $500.00.  Odds 
should be about 1 in 30 or so of winning this.  You do not need to be on the cruise to win or 
even have a truck but we need to get numbers together for shirts before May 1st. 
Will keep you posted on cruise 
 Gary Pratt 
Southern Ontario Classic Pickups 
 
Officer elections: Your new Officers have been elected and are as follows. No 
hanging chad or ghost voters were detected and all votes were counted 8 
times to make sure that the tally was correct. 
 
President: Mike Connor 
V. President: Dave Farmer 
Secretary: Dean Malin 
Treasurer/ Membership: Chris Connor 
Newsletter Editor: Lori Burnett 

 
Motion to close meeting made by 

Bunny Burnett and Rick Pribbenow. All in favor. 
Meeting adjourned at 3:20 pm 

Submitted by Dean Malin 
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Upcoming Meetings 
April  Sunday April 23 at Ruthanne Koeshall’s Home  
  2604 So. Paddock Rd Beloit 53511 
  608-365-1589 
 
May  May meeting suggestions were Boondockers Car Show in     
  Concord. The location was not decided at this time. 
 
June  Who’s willing to step up to the plate and host a meeting?? 
 
Upcoming Shows  
 
April 
April 29-30th Spring Jefferson 
April 28-30th NSRA Mid-American Street Rod Nationals Springfield, MO. 
 
May 
May 7th Drive the Milwaukee Mile 
May 13th Twin Cities Club spring picnic & cruise 
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    Boondockers Show Concord 
May 12-13th Boondockers Car Show 
May 17-18th Super Cruise to Tennessee 
May 18-20th F100 Supernationals  
May 21st Spring Waukesha Expo 
 
June 
June 2nd Nascar cars @ Racing Collectables Hwy 14 & 51—Janesville 
June 8-10th  Goodguys Indy 
June 9-10th F100 Nationals Winnona, MN. 
June 23-25th Back to the Fifties--$25 Reg until April 29th 
 
July 
July 7-9th Ozark F100’s Branson, MO 
July 14-16th NSRA Milwaukee Nationals Milwaukee, WI. 
 
August 
August 3-6th NSRA Street Rod Nationals Louisville, KY 
August 5&6th Elkhorn 
 
September 
September 15-16th Dash to the Dells 17 Wisconsin Dells, WI. 
September 23 & 24th Fall Jefferson 
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♦ 

♦ 

♦ 

♦ 

Who would like to organize a Junkyard Run? I know some of you could/want to do something like 
this (Jeff Burnett). 

 
Start thinking of where to hold an Annual Picnic. 

 
 

Who would like to get the Spring Run going? Okay, so it may be to late for it this year….think 
about it for next year. 

 
Who would like to have the first (of many I hope) monthly truck work get together? 

 
 

           
 
 
Presidents Letter:  Nothing this month.  I’m sure he’s out working on his truck. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Vice-Presidents Letter:  Nothing this month.  I’m sure he’s out working on his truck. 
 
 
 

Maybe they are working on their trucks together. 
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A big Thank You to Bruce Horkey for his continuing 

support of our club  
and  

“Dash to the Dells 17 
& 

3rd Unofficial Panel Nationals” 
Let us all support Bruce and let the world know about his products. 
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Please note that unless I receive a telephone call or an email message your ad 
will be in here for three months.  
 
Want Ads: 
 
ADS from the Dash 
 
� 

� 

� 

1960 F-100 Pickup Big Window 6 cyl 3 spd 51K miles $4800 (608) 334-5008 4/06 
 

1965 F350 dually 1 ton 10 ft Flat bed Tenn truck w/Title 6 cyl 4 spd good shape $750 
OBO 4/06 

 
Wanted Heads for FE Engine Rebuilt or needing rebuilt Scott Jackson H-(309) 394-2436 
Cell (309) 657-8632 Email jacksons@MCHSI.com 4/06 

 
� 

� 

53-56 complete exhaust system ½ ton 2” 15 gauge aluminized pipe, muffler, clamps, 
and hangers.  Call Jeff Burnett at (414) 617-8929. 4/06 

 
1950 F-1 Pickup SBC, T350, Fatman, oak bed, roll pan, tonneau cover, Lots to see. 
Been to the Dash many years Karen Crowder (815) 722-8123 E-Mail KCEE@msn.com 
4/06 

 
Trucks for Sale 
 
�  64 F100 long bed 429 C6 auto, Mono leafs all the way around, Arizona truck no rust 
 $1750.00 Greg Masters call (815) 796-2225, leave message or email 
 trukfarm@frontiernet.net  4/06 
 
�  1975 Oldsmobile Cutlass, one owner car lots of new metal, $1200.  Contact Mike 
 Connor (608) 274-6257. 4/06 
 
� 1970 F100 Flareside 360 w/ 3spd. 50.000 miles original California truck. No rust has 

 several dents Call Steve (262) 275-5089 or (262) 903-3007 paid ad.  4/06 
 
�  I have a 1965 C700 COE car hauler for sale. It has a 361 industrial engine and a two 
 speed rear end. I also need a set of heads for a FE engine. They can be rebuilt or need 
 rebuilt. Scott Jackson (309) 394-2436 or (309) 657-8632 or at jacksons@mchsi.com. 
 4/06 
 
�  ’63 Merc Unibody, 6 Cyl, Automatic. $3500.  Contact Wayne @ (320)859-2887  4/06 
 
�  1986 Lincln Town Car 118,000 miles runs sweet Dale said this is a nice car, rust  free 
 everything works $3500. Contact Dale Barrette at (608) 882-0433 or email 
 grampa61@ticon.net. 4/06 
 
�  1939 Ford ½ ton P/U 89 HP. Flathead, All original, 4spd. Restored in 1980.  $5,000 Firm 
 Contact Mike Kasel (715) 984-2455 4/06 
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� 1963 Jeep CJ3B 4 cyl. Manuel trans.  Body rough, drive train good, NO TITLE.  $500 
FIRM Bruce Greasby (414) 282-8473  Call between 4-7p.m. 4/06 

 
Parts for Sale 
 
�  Unibody windshield $100.00, Bearcat 200 channel scanner $50.00, assorted shop 
 manuals offer.  Vehicle storage located west of Beloit for $55.00 a month.  
 Contact Ruthanne (608) 921-1838 4/06 
 
�  For Sale 67-72 F100 parts – Almost complete truck. All prices reasonable  to fellow F100  
  fans. Kieth Barth 4/06 
 
�  65-66 F100 parts- doors sandblasted and primed, all kinds of interior stuff, front 

 valance, gas tank, 2 rear windows, Scott Jackson (309) 394-2436 4/06 
 
�  1953 F100 for parts. 2 rolling frames, 3 speed with overdrive, 2 beds. Call or email with 
 requests (815) 796-2225, leave message or email trukfarm@frontiernet.net 4/06 
 
�  I have some 262 6cyl parts also 3 speed trannys. A good 1969 Power glide $200  Dean 
 Malin (262) 275-8397 4/06 
 
Parts Wanted 
 
�  Looking for information for a 1951 L120 International1/2 ton pick up. Any  information 
 you can help with would be greatly appreciated. Need info on parts especially - (6 lug 
 wheels). Contact Mike Kasel (715) 984-2455 4/06 
 
�  Rear License plate bracket for 51 Ford Panel. Does anyone know where to get some 
 parts rechromed? I am looking for quality work. Mike Kasel (715) 984-2455 after 6 pm. 
 4/06 
 
�   Looking for some 289 parts need oil pan, front timing cover and distributor.  
 Contact: Dean Malin (262) 275-8397 or jode@genevaonline.com 4/06 
 
� 

� 

I am looking for a ’53, ’54, or ’55 “cab” to possibly restore.  It can be with or without 
glass, doors and all other cab related stuff.  I would like an original seat too.  Contact 
Wally Zeien @  (262) 279-5466 4/06 

 
 
Other Stuff for Sale and Wanted 
Give Away 
 

 1950 F1 Body and Frame. Body is complete but beyond repair. Frame is  ok at best. Going to the 
junk yard. If anybody can use any parts off it, come and get it or get what you need. I've taken off 
most anything of value, i.e. engine, gauges and axles. Glass is no good. Front bumper is ok. Has 
heavy duty rear hitch in place of rear bumper. Roger McDermott Phone (608) 987-4459 after 
5pm.   4/06 
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YOU’RE INVITED! 
 

To the Twin City F-100 Club Spring Cruise & Picnic 
 

Date: Sat, May 13, 2006 
Time: 9:00 AM 

Place: Point Douglas Park, on US Hwy 10 west of 
Prescott, WI. 

 
A two hour cruise to a picnic lunch with Dogs, Buns 
and condiments provided by the T.C. F-100 Club and 

expertly prepared by locally and internationally 
unknown Chef Jeff of Corcoran! 

 
Please bring your beverages, and T.C. F-100 Club 

members please bring a side dish to share. 
 

The cruise will be a non-traditional scenic drive on beautiful rural roads in western 
Wisconsin. 

 
Are you wondering what a “non-traditional” cruise is?  Show up to 

find out! 
 

Y’all come for the fun!  
 

The Twin City F-100 Club cordially invites any and all 
members of the Badgerland F-100 Club to be our 

guests at this event.  We look forward to seeing you 
there! 



CAR 
CLUBS 

L 

i 7 
D R I V E T H E M I L E  

WHEN: Sunday, May 7,2006 
Car Club early registration from 8:OOam - 9:OOam 
Open 10:OOarn - 2:OOprn general public 

WHAT: DRIVE THE MILE 
-Bring the whale car club to drive your cars around the historic 
Milwaukee Mile speedway, participate in the Car Show until 2pm! 
-Three laps at a moderated speed 

NEW THlS YEAR: 
-Dash plaques for the fimt 400 cars -MUSIC by Dietrich 
-Car Show with Awards -FREE Car Corral 
-FREE Swap Meet 

REGISTER: In person at The Milwaukee Mile Ticket Office, 8-9am on May 7 
7722 W Greenfield Ave, outside speedway Turn 2 

ADMISSION: -$I5 for each driver, passengers ride for free 
-Plus - two non-perishable food items to Hunger Task Force 

HOW: Car clubs are asked to contact 0 2  Karlsvik at The Milwaukee Mile 
to resenre paddock space to display as a group, expected car count. 
RSVP by Tues. May 2 to okarlsvlk@mflwaukeemI1eecom, or call 
(414) 453-5761 e ~ t .  2229 

a,.,,? r lly"y:->3 12ETA1Ls: -Must present valid drivers license AND valid vehicle Insurance for 
the vehicle you are going to drive on the track 
-Each driver must buy own admission 
-Must be 1 8 to drive 

-NEW THlS YEAR: Car show participants are MOT required to take 
cars onto track. Car show participation admission remains $15 plus 
2 non-perishables 

-Krispy Kreme doughnut and coffee $ t .00 combo available, all 
money donated to Hunger Task Force 

I % I  -Food and refreshments will be available for purchase in paddock 

-Rain or shine event 

(turn page over for details on how race fans can participate) 




